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Stern, Andrew

From: Sydni Foley <sydnifoley@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, May 27, 2025 1:23 PM
To: Stern, Andrew
Subject: Re: This Is It! - Historic Designation

Hi Andrew, 
 
I wanted to follow up on my application. I have been contacted by Mike D'Mamato, former alderman, and 
Dan Lee, of Van Buren Mgmt., asking to remove the designation from consideration. They have explained 
that a historic preservation at this time would limit their growth plan and ultimately not honor This Is It in 
a substantial way. I agree with their insight and would like to work more closely with them to pay homage. 
 
Is it possible to remove the application from next week's agenda? 
 
I am sorry for the last minute change and am very thankful to how much work your team has put into this. 
 
Thank you, 
 
On Tue, May 6, 2025 at 12:12 PM Stern, Andrew <Andrew.Stern@milwaukee.gov> wrote: 

Hi Sydni, 

  

Just a heads up that the This Is It! designation application was received in our office. We’ve been researching the 
property and business to gather information for a complete application submittal and have now processed the 
application. The designation will be heard at the June 2nd Historic Preservation Commission meeting (just in time 
for Pride Month!). Our Administrative Assistant will be in touch with additional information about the meeting.  

  

If you have any questions beforehand, please be in touch. Otherwise, we’ll send over a copy of our designation 
report when it is completed.  

  

Thanks, 

  

Andrew Stern, Senior Planner 

Historic Preservation Commission 

City of Milwaukee 
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414-286-5722 

Andrew.Stern@Milwaukee.gov 

  

The City of Milwaukee is subject to Wisconsin Statutes related to public records. Unless otherwise 
exempted from the public records law, senders and receivers of City of Milwaukee e-mail should 
presume that e-mail is subject to release upon request, and is subject to state records retention 
requirements.  


